
ARIZONA BILTMORE ESTATES VILLAGE ASSOCIATION 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

MINUTES 
March 21, 2011 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT ARE CHECKED:  
Richard Arroyo  X  
James Bell    X  
David Damron   X 
Camille Ercolano X 
Marcia Finberg X 
Steve Goldston            X 
Stephen Hoffman  X 
Mark Monserez   X 
Harvey Shrednick   X 
Judith Shafkind   
Jay Swart   X 
 
ABEVA STAFF PRESENT: Roberta Peterson, Executive Director, Beryl Ross, Administrative 
Assistant 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  President Jim Bell called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM.  
 
GUESTS:  Regina Miskewitz and Bill Fenster from Biltmore Square 
  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A MOTION was made by Richard Arroyo, seconded by David 
Damron  and passed to approve the February 21, 2011 Meeting Minutes. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT:  Steve Goldston reported that the financials are in good standings, less 
than 2% of the homeowners still owe their annual dues and reported he will have the late notice 
sent to Geneva Holdings 30 days after the initial billing which was mailed March 3rd.    
A MOTION was made by Mark Monserez, seconded by Jay Swart and passed to acknowledge 
receipt of the February 21, 2011 Financial Report.   

COMMITTEE REPORTS     

CEVPC – Jay Swart reported there was no meeting. He did attend a meeting pertaining to 
Medical Marijuana Buildings and reported that the first 6 locations were approved.  

BILTMORE SQUARE: Regina Miskewitz, from Biltmore Square, prepared a paper for 
discussion on the Synthetic Grass.  See attached 
A MOTION was made by Harvey Shrednick, seconded by Mark Monserez to request additional 
information the week before our next meeting.  The MOTION failed 6 to 4. The denial for 
artificial grass, which was to be installed by March 18th, stands.  
 
 
 



 
BOARD DECISIONS/INFO 
 
Lincoln Landscape – The bougainvillea on the railing along Lincoln froze to the ground.  
Roberta reported that it would cost about $875.00 to replant.  Roberta suggested planting Passion 
Vines that would cover the railing much faster.  A MOTION was made by Marcia Finberg, 
seconded by Jay Swart and passed to plant Passion Vines. 
 
Reserve Study – A MOTION was made by Harvey Shrednick, seconded by Mark Monserez 
and passed to wave the Reserve study this year.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Jim Bell stated that if Biltmore Square does not comply before our next meeting it will be put on 
the agenda in April.   
 
ADJOURMENT – A MOTION was made by Mark Monserez to adjourn to Executive Session 
at 6:30 P.M. 
 
NEXT BOARD MEETING – The next meeting of the Board of Directors will be held on 
Monday, April 25th,  rather than April 18th due to Passover, at 5:30 P.M.in the ABEVA office. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Beryl Ross, Administrative Assistant  
 
__________________________________ 
ABEVA Board Member 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
  
 


